
 
Agenda Item No. 8(d) 

 
Licensing (Scotland) Act 2005 – Premises Licence Review 

Premises Licence – Unpaid Annual Fees 
Premises Licence Review Request by Licensing Standards Officer 

 
A fee notice was issued to all South Ayrshire Licensed Premises in August 2022, with the 
annual fee payment being due on 1st October 2022. The Licensing (Scotland) Act requires the 
fee to be paid in order to maintain the Premises Licence as listed in the Mandatory Conditions. 
Those who had failed to make the payment by 9th January 2023 were issued with a reminder 
in the form of a section 14 (2) (a) notice by the Licensing Standards Officer, requiring 
compliance with these regulations. 
The following premises have not complied with this notice and I therefore seek review of the 
Premises Licence: 
 
Premises Licence Holder Premises 
  
Lochgreen House Hotel Limited 

 

Costleys 
156/158 Main Street 
Prestwick 

  
Geraldine Haylen Hamilton Arms 

22 Bridge Street 
Girvan 

  
The Bald Eagle Golf Company Limited Waterfront Bar and Restaurant 

4 South Harbour Street 
Ayr 

  
Paul Zive The Corner Pocket 

23 Seaton Street 
Maybole 

  
Gavin Speirs Units 29 and 32 Queens Court 

Sandgate 
Ayr 

  
Justin Mairs Castle Inn 

49 Cassillis Road 
Maybole 

  
LAL (Public House) Limited Horseshoe Bar 

81-83 George Street 
Ayr 

  
 
Catrina Andrew 
Licensing Standards Officer 
23rd February 2023 


